
The Mayor of Huntingdon and his Deputy                                                                                           Graeme Parker 
Councillors Phil Pearce and Karl Brockett           Residing in Motorhome 
Town Hall                             Reg J243 ENN 
Market Hill               
Huntingdon PE29 3PJ           Tel: 07783 631527 
                

26th June 2023 

Dear Councillors Phil Pearce and Karl Brocket 
 
Ref: Establishing Embassy to Significant Religious Object 
 

This third correspondence to the Mayor of Huntingdon being shared with:- 

 Cambridgeshire Mental Health PRISM 

 Cambridgeshire Police HQ 

 Huntingdon Vicar Jon Randall 

 Huntingdon Jehovah Witnesses 

 Huntingdon Islamic Education and Prayer Centre 
 

My first two letters of introduction to former Mayor of Huntingdon Karl Webb are provided on enclosed CD 
rom as is material provided in May 2023 to the following:- 
 

 Scottish National Party, Edinburgh 

 Chinese Embassy of Edinburgh 

 Iranian Embassy of London 

 Vice Chancellor of Cambridge University 

 Masonic Lodge of Ilha Santa Catarina 

 Msonic Lodge of Johannesburg 

 Station Commander RAF Molesworth 
 
 
 

My first letter to former Mayor Karl Webb, dated 24th March 2022, requested assistance in presentation to 
the Station Commander of RAF Molesworth – NATO Intel Fusion Centre, as I seek reunion with my elder 
brother Ian Parker who followed our father’s career of aerial reconnaissance. Last month I took this matter 
into my own hands and trusted the Royal Mail to make delivery to RAF Molesworth’s Main Gate, however 
this delivery attempt was unsuccessful and the package was returned to my Newquay address. I am 
preparing this letter in Huntingdon Library next to John Major’s statue where I have sat studiously for 
hundreds of hours since deportation from Brazil in 2012 preparing artwork intended to ‘Establish the Los 
Angeles Embassy to Significant Religious Object(s)’. Provided with this third letter to office of Huntingdon 
Mayor I am entrusting you with the package intended for delivery to RAF Molesworth hoping that you find 
the time to review content and consider meeting me in person, package content being:- 
 

 Letter of introduction to RAF Molesworth 

 Book ‘My Life as a Spy’ by Leslie Woodhead 

 Birthday card including feather intended for Mr Ian Parker 

 Red Maxell USB memory stick 
 

It was consequence of the death in 1998 of my maternal grandfather Lt Col Lionel Dollery of the Royal 
Engineers Regiment that I re-located to Brazil to further my own engineering career and in 2020 composed 
an introductory letter to ‘Chief Royal Engineer Lieutenant General Tyrone R Urch’ see CD rom folder 
‘Previous Letters of Introduction’. My approaching British Armed Forces directly would be futile as any 
correspondence would probably be returned or regarded as hoax material. So I wish to invite the office of 
Huntingdon Mayor to consider assisting formation of an expedition party of which the Royal Engineers 
Regiment would take paramount precedence and my elder brother’s services could be utilised for a 
topographic land mass study of Ilha Santa Catarina.  I am best contacted via telephone number provided at 
head of this letter. 
 

Yours truly 
 
Graeme Parker 


